

PHILBROOK ART CENTER

A PROPERTY OF THE SOUTHWESTERN ART ASSOCIATION

2727 SOUTH ROCKFORD ROAD

TELEPHONE 4-7141

TULSA 5, OKLAHOMA

VICTOR C. HURT, PRESIDENT

BERNARD FRAZIER, ART DIRECTOR

October 17, 1944

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kas.

Dear Forrest,

Thanks to you for your nice letter and for the copy of 'Rebounds' It contained the first word I have had from many of the follows - including Tepe"
Hunter. The tradegy of his casualty strikes me about the same as it does you. He was the kind we need more of in the athletic world.

I am very glad you and Mrs. Allen had the chance to visit Philbrook. It really is a very nice place and I am very fortunate to be here, but be assured there is no chance that I shall ever get over being lonesome for Lawrence. It seems such a very short time ago that I walked into your office a wide-eyed high school kid, that it almost seems that it could happen again.

Thanks for your friendship and your every effort in my behalf during all the years.

Sincerely yours,

Bernard Frazier, Art Director.

BF/f.